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Dear Parents,










15th January 2016

I endeavour to be at the gates most morning to say ‘hello’ to children and parents before the start of a busy day for all.  Please use this opportunity to talk to me, if you would like to, with regard to anything you feel does not merit an appointment.  I am happy to try and answer any queries you may have.  Also, I am always available on Consultation evenings so, again, if you would like to talk to me this would be a great opportunity as well.  Many thanks.
Afternoon tea with The Queen!
On Tuesday Year 1 spent an afternoon with ‘the Queen’ and her ‘lady-in-waiting’.  Mrs Glasgow and her friend told the children some very interesting facts about the Royal family and joined us for tea and cakes in the Music Hall.  We had a lovely time and would like to thank all the parents who helped in any way.
Computer Programmer’s Visit
Kat Last, a student studying Computer Science at Kent University, came into school this morning to talk to Years 4, 5 and 6 about her passion, technology.  Her fantastic and informative talk covered the importance and history of technology as well as possibilities for the future.  It was inspiring to listen to someone so enthusiastic about a subject which is so important to our children and hopefully, this will inspire them to explore computing for themselves. 
Year 4 - visit to the Sea Life Centre
Last Friday Year 4 enjoyed a fantastic trip to Southend.  The children experienced handling starfish and crabs as well as daring to walk through the shark tunnel!  The children also went onto the beach, collecting lots of lovely shells.  A big ‘thank you’ to all the adults who came to help and to the children for their impeccable behaviour.
The Behaviour policy
Just a reminder that there are changes to our Behaviour Policy.  There is an opportunity for parents to be informed of those changes at a meeting at 2.30pm on Tuesday, 26th January.  You can find the new Behaviour Policy on our website at www.northgate.herts.sch.uk .
Parent Consultations and booking appointments

Just to remind you that our next Parent consultation evenings will take place on Monday 8th February from 4.00pm until 7.00pm and on Tuesday 9th February from 4.00pm until 6.30pm.  

You will be able to sign up for your appointment from 8.00pm on Friday 29th January on the e.schools platform.  Please ensure that you have your parental log-in details to hand.  If you have a problem with your username or password, please e.mail the school office at admin@northgate.herts.sch.uk and new log-ins will be issued to you.  This is an important opportunity for the teacher to share information about your child’s progress.
Prospective Nursery Parents’ Evening

Thank you to the many parents who attended the meeting, on Wednesday, to hear our proposals for more flexible options for September’s Nursery intake.  Thank you to Mrs Aziz and Mrs Sullivan for organising the evening. 
Medicines in School

If your child is taking any medicine, which needs to be administered at school, please complete a request form and supply the medicine in its original packaging with the prescription label and full instructions intact.  Please do not send medicines into class with your child, they must be brought to the office.

Spanish Club

The lunchtime Spanish Club will resume next Friday lunchtime for those children already enrolled.










Winter Colds
If your child is suffering from a light cold and is well enough to attend school, can you please send them into school with a packet of tissues for use throughout the day.  Thank you. 
Community News

Grove Cottage Open Day
Grove Cottage is holding an open day for prospective volunteers on Saturday 30th January at 10.30am.  If you have the time they have lots of different volunteer roles to keep you busy - lots of fun guaranteed!  The minimum age for volunteers is 14.  For more information please go to www.mencapgrovecottage.org or sign up at http://eepurl.com/3Vp2v or speak to Natalie Trapmore on 0787 647 8717.

Yours sincerely,

L Hotson

Headteacher



